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President Peggy Jones called the meeting to order.  Board members attending:  Peggy Jones, Bob Davis, Bob Teweles, Jeff McKee, Pat Schultze, Carol Calentine, and Dave Elder.  Guest:  William K. Roberts.
Minutes.  The minutes of the meeting of August 15, 2013 were approved as submitted.  
Treasurer’s Report.  Cindy Waechter sent by email the treasurer’s report, a copy of which is attached hereto.  
Vice President/Programs.  Jeff McKee reported the line-up of upcoming speakers:

September -
Kathleen Scott, “Hummingbird Hotspot”

October -
Liz Palfini, Texas Parks and Wildlife, “Weeding Through Heirlooms, 


Historic and Just Plain Good Old Days Gardening Propaganda.  


How to make informed consumer garden choices”

November -
Paul Johnson, Texas A&M Forest Service, “Proper Tree Pruning”
December -
Christmas Social

January -
Mark Fanick, “Fruit Trees”

March - 
Marty Ruona, “Xeriscape”

Old Business:

Elizabeth Murray Kolb:  After the Board discussed Elizabeth Murray Kolb’s request to be reinstating as a GCMG, Bob Davis made a motion to not reinstate Elizabeth; Dave Elder seconded, and the motion carried.  Peggy will contact Travis Franke on the letter to be sent to Elizabeth.
Distribution of Village Club Funds:  After talking with Travis Franke, the Board rescinded the previous motion to use the Village Club Funds towards grants to groups with a 501(c)3 status for a gardening project in the Seguin.  Bob Teweles made a motion to not appropriate these funds to other organizations; Dave Elder seconded, and the motion carried. 
Committee Reports – Action Items

Class Education Programs:  Bob Teweles said that GCMG will hold two programs in the spring:  planning a spring vegetable garden, and on propagation.  Dave Elder said that he would help.  Bob had a sign-up sheet to help with these classes.

Mary Bowe volunteered to hold gardening programs at the Community Garden in Schertz.
Volunteer Report:  Carol Calentine had sign-up sheets to work at the Guadalupe County Fair, and will pass them around at the GCMG September meeting.  

Requests for Help with Gardens:  Seguin Manor Apartments needs help on gardens for their tenants.  McQueeney Elementary School also needs help.  It was recommended that someone could consult with them; maybe Deedy Wright.  GCMG would not do the physical work or maintain the gardens.
Publicity:  No report.
Texas Master Gardener Association’s Directors Meeting Report:  Dave Elder said that the 2014 Texas Master Gardener Association meeting will be held in Temple.
Guadalupe County Community Garden Update:  Since Dale Odvody is on vacation, Bob Davis will give a report on the garden at the September meeting.  Electricity to the garden is complete.

Class 25:  Bob Teweles will give a report and recognize the new class members at the September meeting.

Nominating Committee:  Pat Schultze said that Ellen Laubhan has volunteered for the Vice President-Program position.

Virus Protection on PC:  Carol Calentine will load a virus protection on the GCMG’s laptop.

Adjournment:  As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:20 p.m.  
Attachments:
Treasurer Reports

GCMG Officers:


Peggy Jones, President 


Bob Davis, Past President


Bob Teweles, President Elect 


Jeff McKee, Vice President


Cindy Waechter, Treasurer


Pat Schultze, Secretary


Carol Calentine, Volunteer Chairman


Dave Elder, Publication Chairman


Open, Education Chairmen


Bob Teweles, Master Gardener Training Chairman
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